From: Joseph_Schuller@hgsi.com [mailto:Joseph_Schuller@hgsi.com]

Sent: Tuesday, October 13, 2009 10:17 AM

To: Fawcett, Susan

Subject: A0651-0024 comment@ (re: Requirements for Sequence Disclosures)

Dear Ms. Fawcett,

On behalf of Human Genome Sciences, Inc., 1 am responding to the request for comiments on the current
sequence listing requirements published August 11, 2009 at 74 Federal Register 40163,

In our experience, significant delays and additional paperwork burdens are introduced by inefficiencies in
the USPTO Checker software that applicants use to verify compliance with the USPTO Sequence Rules.
The current version of Checker is four years old, and is not as stringent in detecting errors as the USPTO's
own internal verification software. As a result, Checker misses numerous errors that later result in the
sequence listing being rejected by the Office. Our recommendation is that Checker be updated to alert
users to the same potential errors that are caught by the Office's internal sequence checking software.

Sincerely,

Joseph Schuller, Ph.D,
Director, Intellectual Property

Human Genome Sciences, Inc.
14200 Shady Grove Road
Rockville, MD 20850

Direct dial: (301) 354-3931

Fax; (301) 309-8439

email: Joseph Schulleri@hgsi.com

This message contains information that may be confidential and legally exempt from disclosure. It is
intended exclusively for the addressee(s) of this message. If you are not an addressee of this message,
please contact us by return e-mail; and delete the message from your computer. We do not waive any
attorney-client or work product privilege by the transmission of this message. Thank you.




